
 

 

Davis High Community Council 
Meeting Notes 

January 10, 2023 
 
 
Welcome:  Shanna Barker 
 
 
Attendance:  Teri Ewell, Stacy Williams, Brooke Karras, Shanna Barker, Julie Call, Ryan Wilko, 
Officer Criddle, Robyn Lawson, Erik Gunn, SBO Officer, Amanda Taggart, Kate Neiderhauser, 
Tracey Meade, Dr. Lori Hawthorne,  Mark Jolly 
 
Minutes Approved: Motion to approve 1st. Lori Hawthorne 2nd. Shanna Barker 
 
Student Officer Minute:  Rock the New Year Dance 1/21.  Sub for Santa totals $31,121.  They 
donated $22,921 towards USANNA Eats Program and $8,200 towards Mountain High.  
 
The Christmas play was incredible. Tracy gives kudos to Michael for running two casts which 
will give more students more opportunities  
 
Officer Criddle:  The past few weeks have been quiet.   
 
PTA Meeting:  No meeting this month 
 
Kaysville City School Communication:  The meeting will be at the end of the month.  Shane 
will be leaving at the end of the month from the city.  Dean Soares will be taking his place.  
 
School Improvement Plan:  (Dr. Lori Hawthorne)  
 
Reviewed the 2022-2023 LAND Trust Budget Reporting 
 
There is an excess of money in the productivity periods under the student achievement section.   
 

- Proposed that we move $5,000 to help fund the math lab for the remaining of the year. 
Motion to approve 1st - Shanna Barker and 2nd Erik Gunn.  Unanimous vote from all council 
members to approve - 100% in favor. 

- After review on a line item commercial router for performing arts program the budget was 
$15,000 given from Community Council 2021/2022 school year, the actual spent was over 
($19,937).  Dr. Lori Hawthorne plans to address with the department.  However, the feedback 
for the router has been extremely positive and helpful. 

- The Commercial Art class has benefited from the money given last year to purchase 30 
iPads.  The class has a waitlist and has become very popular for students. It was proposed 
with some of the excess from the productivity budget to allocate $6,000 to the Commercial 
Arts teacher for purchase of iPads and pencils for this upcoming 2nd semester (2022/2023 
school year).  Motion vote 1st Shanna Barker and a 2nd Tracey Meade.  Unanimous vote 
from council members - 100% in favor.  

 
Opportunities for requests from faculty and staff will be given and collected in the next two 
months for the upcoming school year 2023/2024. 



 

 

 
Dr. Hawthorne reviewed the past LAND Trust Plan Goals and asked for input on areas to focus 
or emphasize and asking if there are programs that need more attention.  Discussion was held 
regarding how we are handling mental health for our students.  Positive feedback was given for 
the therapist that is split with Kaysville Junior High and the benefits from having him in our 
school.  
 
Review data from prior school year - Dr. Lori Hawthorne 
 
Dr. Lori Hawthorne provided an attachment with AP Testing and data from the last 4 years.  In 
addition the Davis High School Profile 2022/2023 was given. Discussion on AP and CE Classes 
that are being offered at the school.   
 
Counseling Department (Robyn Lawson) representing the steps to help the student choose 
classes and take steps towards graduation.   
 
Adjourn Meeting -  Motion 1st- Erik Gunn, 2nd - Brooke Karras 
 
Next Meeting Tuesday, February 7 @ 6:30 a.m. 
 
 
 


